SOUTH WHITLEY TOWN COUNCIL REGULAR SESSION MEETING MINUTES
TOWN HALL BOARD ROOM
118 E FRONT STREET
SOUTH WHITLEY, IN  46787

JULY 27, 2021
6:30 PM

The South Whitley Town Council met in regular session on Tuesday, July 27th, 2021 in the Town Hall
Board Room at 6:30 p.m.   Those present were President Les Hoffman, Vice President Randy Cokl,  Councilman Brock Waterson, Attorney Gregg Hockemeyer, Town Marshal Mikel Vandevender, Utilities Supervisor Kent Slater and Clerk-Treasurer Pamela Hoffman.

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m., followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

NEW BUSINESS –    No new business to discuss

OLD BUSINESS  -     UTILITY TAKE HOME VEHICLES – Councilman Hoffman made a motion to allow Utility Workers to take home their Utility Trucks as they are on call as first responders for power outages, weather related emergencies etc.  Councilman Waterson said for him it was a definite “no”, letting them take vehicles home, as he didn’t see the need.   Council President Cokl said he checked with nearby counties and only the bigger counties allowed the supervisors to have a take home vehicle.    Utilities Supervisor Slater said it was all utility workers or none to receive take home vehicles.   Motion died without a second and Council President  Cokl said they would reconsider next year. 

                                  BUDGET – Employee Salary Increase – Council asked what was given last  year and Clerk Treasurer Pam Hoffman stated a 2% raise.   They decided to table and revisit at a later meeting.  

                                  ONE WAY STREET – WATER STREET – Marshal Vandevender sent letters to residents on Water Street for their input on changing Water Street to a one-way street.   One resident Gea Jordan, responded stating she would be in favor.    Resident Bill Harrell attended meeting stating he was not for the one-way street and he couldn’t understand why parking on the wrong side of the street was a problem after all this time.   Marshal Vandevender stated several residents had complained about the parking on the wrong side of the street in other areas of town, so his deputies were issuing warnings to those that weren’t parked with their right tires against the curb.   The first offense is a warning, second a written ticket and the third offense for illegal parking is the vehicle is towed.  

PUBLIC INPUT -Teresa Carrano attended the meeting and stated her tree and hedges had been trimmed without communication by town employee Jason Keim.     Jason stated to Utility Supervisor Kent Slater that those that were trimmed were obstructing the public right of way.    Council suggested to try to do a better job of communicating to residents when their landscape is obstructing right of ways in town.

PARK BOARD – Dave Warner attended and submitted a schedule for the park department of items that they would like to implement in the next several years.   Fencing for south end of courts $6,300.00, Painting/Sealing of courts $10,990.00 (pickleball) and $5,700.00 (basketball) in 2022, replacing fences in 2023, 2024 and 2025.   A college student is going to help develop frisbee disc golf in Gale Hagan Park.   The library would like to add a story trail to the park for children.    Dave also asked about a food truck locating in front of Gateway Park, if a health permit would be needed, not needed if off the highway street.
DEPARTMENT HEADS:

TOWN MARSHAL – MIKEL VANDEVENDER –  Marshal Vandevender asked what the status was for Toby VanHouten’s water line completion.   He has had complaints from residents for no water, water line is not hooked up.   Kent Slater stated he isn’t hooked up on each end.    Attorney Hockemeyer suggested that Mikel contact Scott Wagner of the Whitley County Health Department to see how to proceed.   Marshal Vandevender got permission from INDOT to shut down South State Street during the Fall Festival.   President Cokl said the fall festival will be held primarily on State Street this year.   Robert Lysaght will be starting the academy on August 30th, physical testing August 23rd and graduate December 10th, 2021.

UTILITIES SUPERVISOR – KENT SLATER – INDOT submitted a Resolution to replace the two that were approved at the 7-13-2021 meeting, Council Signed, to replace 07-13-2021-02, 7-13-2021-3.
                                                                         
TOWN ATTORNEY – GREGG HOCKEMEYER –  Attorney Hockemeyer will be sending Attorney Sutton a letter for land acquisition inquiry north and east of South Whitley for the Redevelopment Committee.

CLERK TREASURER – PAMELA HOFFMAN –  Reminded the Board about needing to know what they decide for salary increase and park board budget for 2022.
                                                                             
APPROVAL FOR JULY 13th, 2021 WORKSESSION MEETING MINUTES were presented to council, approved and signed.  Motion to approve made by Councilman Hoffman, seconded by Councilman Waterson, carried by vote of 3-0.

APPROVAL FOR JULY 13th, 2021 REGULAR SESSION MEETING MINUTES were presented to council, approved and signed.  Motion to approve made by Councilman Hoffman, seconded by Councilman Waterson, carried by vote 3-0.

 APPROVAL for APV’S TOTALING $461,508.10  were presented to council, approved and signed.  Motion to approve made by Councilman Hoffman, seconded by Councilman Waterson, carried by vote of 3-0.

APPROVAL for PAYROLL WEEK ENDING JUNE 28th, 2021, TOTALING $ 8,023.79 were presented to council, approved and signed.   Motion to approve made by Councilman Hoffman, seconded by Councilman Waterson, carried by vote of 3-0.

APPROVAL for PAYROLL WEEK ENDING JULY 19th, 2021, TOTALING $9,036.59 were presented to council, approved and signed.  Motion to approve made by Councilman Hoffman, seconded by Councilman Waterson, carried by vote of 3-0.

APPROVAL for PAYROLL WEEK ENDING JULY 26th, 2021, TOTALING $7,773.94 were presented to council, approved and signed.  Motion to approve made by Councilman Hoffman seconded by Councilman Waterson, carried by vote of 3-0.

MOTION TO ADJOURN MEETING at 7:41 p.m., motion to adjourn made by Councilman Waterson, seconded by Councilman Hoffman, carried by a vote of 3-0.


_____________________________________________
PRESIDENT, RANDY COKL

							              ATTEST:


_____________________________________________
VICE PRESIDENT, LES HOFFMAN


                                                                                                                     ______________________________
                                                                                                                      CLERK TREASURER PAMELA HOFFMAN

_____________________________________________
COUNCILMAN, BROCK WATERSON
